# **West Lynn Primary School**

Newsletter - 5th April 2019



#### **HEAD TEACHER'S AWARD FOR THE WEEK!**

Academic

Harry & Jasper Lily-Mai & Danielius

Oscar & Lewis

Alyssa-May & Erin

AJ & Sofia

Abbie & Esme

Connor & George

Well done to you all

Behaviour

from Reception Class Mason

from Class 1 Wyndsor

James from Class 2 from Class 3 Emily-Rose

from Class 4 Evelyn

from Class 5 Katie

from Class 6 Melanie

Congratulations



Whole School Attendance Target: 96% Actual: 95.6%

This Weeks Attendance

7th - Class 6 - 94,49%

6th - Class 5 - 95.56%

5<sup>th</sup>- Class 4 - 95.85%

4th - Class 1 - 95.93%

3rd Class 3 - 96.15%

2<sup>nd</sup>- Reception Class - 96.97%

1st - Class 2 - 98.52%

Congratulations to Class 2 who are awarded with 5 Minutes Extra Play

Congratulations to the Footballers at the West Norfolk Football League on Monday who won against South Wootton! The other team were a no show and they ended up having games and fun for the rest of the time and were awarded the win. Well done team! We have received feedback that team have become more cohesive and very much more supportive of one another. Also their performance as a team is greatly improving from one performance to the next. Congratulations you are doing West Lynn proud.

## YEAR 1 AND YEAR 3 WILL BE SWIMMING THIS TERM THANK YOU

Miss Jordan is running the London Marathon on Sunday 28th April to raise money for Phabkids charity. As part of their PHSE topic on Charity fundraising Year 4 children independently planned and organised an after school sale vesterday. They raised an amazing £72.32 for this very worthwhile cause. Thank you for your support. Well done Year 4. Next term they will be continuing their topic and will be contacting you to ask for your support again.

Tel: 01553 772330 Email: office@westlynn.norfolk.sch.uk Governors of the school can be contacted on:

The Friends of West Lynn Primary School raised another amazing £526.30 at the Bingo this Monday with your help and the help of local businesses! Thank you so much!

Thank you to the Friends who very kindly donated an Easter Egg to every child in the school - How Egg-straordinary!



Thank you to the West Lynn Army who have once again done us proud coming in to cover events, trips, coffee mornings, reading with the children, cleaning out the guinea pigs and any other number of dubiously delightful duties! Without you we have no idea how it would all get done!

Thank you to our wonderful caretaker Karen who is quite mad, and who, despite promising she would "have absolutely nothing to do with the pets in this school" is now the Mother of all them!

Thank you very much to Gail and Mark Scott who have both sorted out the West Norfolk School Football League. We are so grateful for your help and very proud of how far you have helped our team come. Thank you so much.

It has been a great but exhausting term - thank you to all!

### **School Lateness**

We understand that sometimes lateness is unavoidable. However we are asking parents for help in reducing the amount of learning time that is being lost due to pupils arriving late to school. So far this year there has been 47 hours and 33 minutes of lost learning time due to lateness.

Getting into school on time is essential for your child. From 9am, key learning essentials such as phonics, interventions, spellings and maths are undertaken. Coming in late can have a very

unsettling effect on both your child and the class. In the unfortunately incidence that you are late, please could you;

- Please enter the school via the office and sign the late book.
- 2. If you are arriving after 9.15am please telephone the school so that we are aware of the safety of your child. Failure to inform the school is a potential safeguarding concern.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.



Friday 3rd May	Crucial Crew—Year 6 Trip 12.30– 2.30pm
Thursday 9th May	Class1 Assembly 9.10am
Friday 10th May	Friends of West Lynn Quiz Night 5.30pm
Week Beginning 13th May	YEAR 6 SATS
Monday 20th May	Kwik Cricket at Terrington Cricket Club—details to follow
Wednesday 22nd May	Kingswood Residential Trip for Year 6
	Year 5 Girls Kwik Cricket at North Runcton - details to follow
	Mini Tennis at Terrintong Tennis Club—details to follow
Thursday 23rd May	Kingswood Residential Trip for Year 6
Friday 24th May	Kingswood Residential Trip for Year 6
	Last day of term
Monday 3rd June	Back to school

MENU CHANGES! When we return on Tuesday 23rd April, instead of Tuna and Tomato pasta bake, we will be having Monday's meal of Quorn Sausages or Garden Vegetable Goujons. Pudding with be chewy bar with melon slices. Thank you

### Uniform

Just a quick reminder about school uniform.

### Boys

**Grev Trousers** (Optional Grey shorts in summer) (optional grey shorts in summer) Navy Sweatshirt /jumper White polo shirt or white or blue shirts Traditional school shoes Year 6s Leavers' hoodies

### Girls

**Grev Skirts/Trousers** Navy sweatshirt//jumper/cardigan White or blue blouse or white polo shirt Blue, blue and white checked summer dress Traditional school shoes Year 6s Leavers' hoodies

Leggings, tracksuit bottoms, trainers, hoodies (other than the Y6 Leavers' hoodies) are not part of the uniform. Boots are not to be worn after Easter. If you have any questions or concerns regarding uniform, please contact Mrs. Maddison, Mrs. Ward or Ms. Borley.